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Pledge: 7:00 PM 

 

Board Attendees: Tony McClure, Don Spearing, Cal Roberts, Daisy Spearing, Dan 

Charles & Mike Wyckoff.  

 

A moment of silence took place in honor of past club president Harry Gromo.   

 

Secretary’s Report: Daisy Spearing read the minutes from the March 11, 2021 meeting 

and a motion was passed approving it. 

 

Bylaw Changes: Daisy Spearing completed the second reading of the bylaw change 

submitted by the Board of Directors. This change will update Article 10 Sections 2 and 3 

involving the process of amending the Bylaws. A motion was made and passed approving 

this bylaw change.  

 

Bylaw Changes: Daisy Spearing completed the first reading of the bylaw change 

submitted by the Board of Directors. This change includes adding wording for the 

process of rejecting an application, updating the Board of Directors term to 2 years and 

adding Article 11-Dissolution of the Club.  

 

Treasurer’s Report: Cal Roberts read the treasurer’s report and explained that we had 

switched our accounts from Huntington Bank to Clearview FCU. The treasurer’s report 

included a savings balance of $108,100.00 and checking balance of $3,633.03. Cal also 

noted that there was a $0.50 discrepancy in the account but it was to the good. A motion 

was passed approving this report. Dan Charles asked why the phone bill was $50.00 

higher that prior and no one knew exactly why.   

 

Membership Report: Mike Wyckoff provided a membership report: 9 Board of Directors, 

20 Voting Members and 275 Social Members and for a total of 304. 33 Life Members, 4 

Honorary and 9 Jr. for a total of 350.  

 

Mike Wyckoff had 11 applications for new members: Shawn Murray, Steven Miles, 

Karole Y. Williams, Casey E. Vogel, Lyn F. Vogel, Gregory R. Parsons, Brandi Weisser, 

Justan Tomlinson, Scott Neville, Jeffrey O. Barth & Nicolo J. (Nick) Feszko. The 

applicants whom were present introduced themselves. A motion was made and passed 

accepting all 11 new members.  

 

Mike Wyckoff also mentioned he’d received an application from Kevin Edwards who 

will be voted on next month. 

 

Tony McClure announced that orientation for new members will be during Saturday 

work day starting at 9:15 AM, they will go over the rules and walk the grounds. Mike 

Wyckoff asked all new members to see him after the meeting for their fobs and cards.  

The Directors stood and introduced themselves.   
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Special Guest: None.  

 

Small Bore: Mike Sabot stated that the regular season is over but they have decided to try 

a postage shoot. There is also a Youth Shoot on the 18th @ the Dormont Sportsman Club. 

Dan Charles mentioned that one of our members, his son, won the National US Four 

Position Small Bore.  

 

Trap: No report. 

 

Pistol: Tony McClure stated that the first Ladies Night went well, there were 6 ladies 

present. They went over a power point and used the Sirt Pistils. They will shoot live 

rounds at the next session and will continue until the end of July. Tony thanked Dan 

Grey, Mike Wyckoff, Mike Sabot & Dom Tarzia for being there.  

 

County League: Tony McClure stated that Vic Gurinowitsch was not present because he 

was at the County League meeting but he had left an article for anyone who would like to 

read it.  

 

Communications: None.  

 

Dan Charles reminded everyone that it is in the rules and regulations what you are 

permitted to shoot at the club. Don Spearing read #4 of the Indoor Range – Specific 

Rules from page 18 or the bylaws pertaining to no magnum cartridges or jacketed ammo 

being permitted in the indoor range.  

 

Norm Catalucci asked if we found out who started the fire? Dan Charles stated we did not 

know but that you are not permitted to shoot flashbangs or tracers at the club. If you drop 

any ammo pick it up because they will hit it with the lawnmower. Dan also mentioned 

someone brought down a watermelon, shot it up on the 100-yard range and left it there.  

  

Archery Program: Dan Grey stated that he now has everything for this program and they 

are using the same equipment as the high school teams.  

 

Tony McClure thanked Adrienne Cervone, Dan Grey, Dom Tarzia, Mike Sabot and his 

daughter Rebecca for working during the COVID shots. A round of applause was given. 

Tony also thanked Joy and Joe Patz for their help.   

 

Tony McClure also thanked all the men & woman who have been coming to the work 

days.  

 

Tony McClure stated the US Law Shield event that was held at the club went very well 

with around 40 people in attendance.  
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Daniel Melendez, from Master Ammo, was present with samples of a new engraving 

service they are offering. They can do guns, knives, rings and a lot of other items up to 

4x4”. They also offer micro engraving.  

 

Dan Charles thanked Mike Wyckoff for taking over as Membership Director and Tony 

McClure mentioned Mike is also the best tech guy he knows. 

 

Dan Charles also thanked Cal Roberts for his work as Treasurer. We have no idea what 

he’s going thru with our finances.  

 

Bills: Cal Roberts had one bill for Bill O’Brien in the amount of $1,640.00 for moving 

the backstop over and grading the road.  

 

Unfinished Business: None. 

 

New Business: None. 

 

Remarks:  

 Dan Charles stated that for work day on Saturday we need to put the wood burner 

back together, burn the pile by the archery building, fix the leak in the roof, put 

wheels on the archery targets and install 5 more gutter guards.  

 A member asked when the next COVID shots would be and Adrianne assured her 

we have plenty of time but she is not sure the exact date because it depends on 

how many they send.  

 Tony McClure stated that Blue Line Firearms will be holding Pistol 101 on April 

16th & 30th and Master Ammo will hold a Defensive Pistil Class on May 1st & 2nd.  

 Tony McClure also mentioned that he will be working with the Ohio United 

Presbyterian Church Safety Team and the South Side School District Security 

Team.  

 Dan Charles announced he still had shirts left for sale but only mediums or large.  

 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:54 PM.   


